
Minutes - Meeting of the Bracken VFD Board of Directors Monday,            

September 24, 2018 
 

Board Members 

Charles Flink, President 

Kurtis Wilcox, Vice President 

Mark Schroeder, Treasurer 

Walter Brown, Secretary 

Buddy Boone, Member 

 
- Present 

- Present 

- Absent 

- Present 

- Absent 

 
Skip Courter, Member 

Bob Schoeler, Member 

Rick Shimon, Member 

Jim Moreland, Member 

 
- Absent 

- Absent 

- Present 

- Absent 

 

Regular Board Meeting 

The meeting was called to order by President Charles Flink at 7:00 p.m. without a quorum. 

We pledged allegiance to the U.S. Flag and the Texas Flag. 

The minutes for the Aug 27, 2018 meeting were postponed until the Oct.10th meeting 

Treasurer's Report- Postponed until Oct 10th meeting. 

Unfinished Business and General Orders 

Fire Chief Report - Chief Zipp reported that 

1. We are working on BA testing. 

2. We will attend national Night out at Garden Ridge and several subdivisions. 

3. We are got a dumpster for Station 2 and pulled up the carpeting. 

4. We do not have much parking at Station 2 if it rains, so we may have to move General membership meeting if 

we have heavy rains. 

5. The open house will have hot dogs and Soft drinks. 

6. We are going through the process of hiring 3 more Fire Fighters. 

7. We would like to promote 1 Firefighter to Lt. in January. We still need to do some more testing on our 

candidate. 

. 
Fire Marshal Report/ Emergency Rescue Report – Bill Anz reported August was a busy month calls 

included 54 total runs, 17 fire related and 37 EMS/Rescue related. Our average emergent fire response was 

8:03 minutes and average emergent rescue response was 8:21 minutes. 3 calls were from Station 2 there were 2 

rescues and 1 fire. The complete report is attached. 

 

Emergency Services District (ESD) Update-No ESD Representative Present. 
 

New Business 

1. Discussed the General Membership Meeting at Station2 on Oct 10th.  We will elect 3 board members.  Charlie, 

Skip and Buddy have agreed to stay on the board. We will give postcard invitation to printer to be sent to all 

addresses in ESD6. 

2. Discussed the training area residents in a stop the Bleed Program.  Schertz FD will be training some of our 

employees to be trainers. 

 

Adjourn 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:4556pm. The next meeting Board of Directors Meeting will be Wednesday October 10th @ 

7PM at Station 2 at 28004 Delafield Dr., New Braunfels, Texas. 
 

Submitted by Secretary Walter Brown. 

 

 

 

 

 
 Bracken Volunteer Fire Department 23600 FM 3009 San Antonio, Texas 78266  



 

 Treasurer’s Report  
For September 24, 2018  
• • Budget Recap Jan 1, 2018 – August 31, 2018:  
 

Through 66.7% of the year  
Income 76.5% of budget  
Expenses 53.5% of budget  
• • Cash on Hand as of 09/21/18: $ 506,015.37  
 

First United Bank Checking $ 129,734.34  
First United Bank Christmas Fund $ 969.53  
Schertz Bank Checking $ 27,083.52  
Schertz Bank Payroll $ 51,514.07  
Schertz Money Market $ 296,713.91  
• • Proposed 2019 rates for Blue Cross Blue Shield medical insurance have been received and reflect a 
4.9% increase in premium cost.  
 

Respectfully Submitted,  
Mark Schroeder  

Treasurer 
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